
Burlington Volunteer Reserve Corps (BVRC)

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

June 22, 2022
5:30 PM to7:00 PM

Burlington Board of Health 
A meeting of the BVRC Executive Committee was called to order at 5:39 pm.
Present at this meeting were Executive Committee members Eric Dewar, Janet Coppola, Bill McCarthy, and Pooja Singla.  Also in attendance were Susan Lumenello, Director of Public Health, Mike Greene, Associate Director of Public Health, and Katie Capobianco, BVRC Assistant.  
Approval of April 13, 2022 Minutes 
Eric made a motion, seconded by Janet to approve the April 13, 2022 meeting minutes as amended – motion approved

BP4 MRC Workplan –Focus Areas – Unit Leader
Unit Leader Susan Lumenello advised that the workplan for FY23 is different from past years.  For FY23 there will be focus areas and Burlington has identified three focus areas.  
Focus Area 1 – Diversity and Inclusion

The BVRC will focus on respecting and appreciating what makes volunteers and those we serve different in terms of age, gender, ethnicity, religion, disability, sexual orientation, education, and national origin.  Volunteers should be mindful of cultural diversity and inclusive of vulnerable and marginalized groups while performing their duties.  In addition, it is important to ensure that all volunteers experience an inclusive environment while volunteering which will allow them to thrive.

General approaches include:  (1) Train volunteers to overcome biases and in turn be better able to handle sensitive situations involving people of diverse background and character; (2) Expand recruitment activities to target more diverse volunteers; (3) Analyze the diversity of the current volunteers (i.e. gender, race, religion) to measure change; (4) Start a Diversity & Inclusion Subcommittee of volunteers; (5) Conduct volunteer surveys to gather important feedback.

Focus Area 2 – Recruitment/Retention of Volunteers

Recruitment and retention of volunteers is on-going.  There is a need to recruit new volunteers as well as engage existing volunteers.  The Covid-19 pandemic brought many new volunteers to the MRC program, however, those volunteers now need to become engaged in non-pandemic activities to ensure they are retained as volunteers.  Post pandemic, it is expected that the BVRC will return to more in-person recruitment events such as staffing tables at the health fair, Celebrate Burlington, etc.  In addition, there will be an increased emphasis on social media outreach.

General approaches include:  (1) Engage more volunteers to photograph events and trainings to be posted to social media accounts;  (2)  Encourage volunteers to utilize their own social media accounts to highlight events;  (3) Continue work on the existing social media plan;  (4) Establish a program to offer more CEUs to volunteers;  (5) Re-institute an annual appreciation event for volunteers.
Focus Area 3 – Continue and Expand Training Program

Current BVRC trainings follow the baseline core competencies for volunteers and include trainings such as MRC-101, ICS-100, NIMS-700, First Aid, Psychological First Aid, CPR/AED training, Stop the Bleed, etc.   Many of our volunteers have already taken these trainings and are looking for additional trainings beyond refresher courses.  The BVRC will continue core competency training and, at the same time, offer opportunities for learning, recruitment of volunteers, and socialization.  The general approach will be to create a "Speaker Series".  Speakers will volunteer their time to speak to volunteers and the public on various subjects involving public health, science, safety, and other community concerns.  Speakers may include current volunteers or community members with expertise in the area on which they will speak.  

There was discussion on the volunteer training schedule.  Susan advised that Chris Paulik, PHN, is looking into how to get CEUs when the trainer does not offer them.  Both Janet and Pooja know of a PT person who may be interested in doing training on Body Mechanics in the spring.  Janet will reach out the individual to see if they are interested and if they offer CEUs for any trainings they may hold.  If this individual is not interested, Pooja will contact the other PT.  Susan advised that a stipend of approximately $100 can be offered.
Susan advised that the elected BOH is looking into holding a monthly speaker series and the subcommittee on this topic is potentially meeting in August.  Eric said he would be interested in this subcommittee but would need to know more about what they were planning.

Subcommittee Updates
Training Subcommittee Update – Chair Pooja Singla.  Katie will provide Pooja with the updated training plan and an email for possible dates for the committee to meet and then the message will be sent to the volunteers to see who is interested.  Susan advised that the training schedule is maintained by Katie and is set up for this coming fiscal year however; if the training committee comes up with some paid training ideas they can be put on the schedule for FY24.  The PHN is looking into how to get CEUs if the trainer does not offer CEUs.  Janet said she knows a PT Assistant that could possible do a training on body mechanics and she will ask him about CEUs.  Pooja also knows a PT Assistant and she could reach out to them as a backup trainer.  Susan commented that a small stipend, usually $100, can be offered for these types of trainings.
Pooja would like to see Matter of Balance brought back as a training.  Susan suggested that the Training Committee and the Public Health Education and Outreach Committee work together with Lahey on  restarting the program.  Janet will email PHN Chris Paulik about who the contact is at Lahey for the program.

Public Health Education and Outreach Subcommittee Update – Chair Janet Coppola.  Carolyn Abruzzo was the previous chair and helped to established BPs at COA and the library, hands only CPR at the Health Fair, STB training, and vaccine information for the public.  Susan would like to move away from any type of COVID vaccine information for the public as it is constantly changing.  Katie will email the Public Health Education and Outreach Plan to Janet.  Katie will also email Janet for possible dates for the committee to meet and then the message can be sent to the volunteers to see who is interested.  It may be a good project for the committee to update the plan as it has not been reviewed recently.  
Recruitment Subcommittee – Bill volunteered to chair this committee.  Katie will reach out to Bill to go over more information on Recruitment and to obtain some dates that the committee could possibly meet. 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion – Mike will work with all three subcommittees to work on incorporating diversity, equity and inclusion into their groups.

New Business
The Board of Health has received 5000 COVID test kits.  One idea is to have volunteers hand them out at Celebrate Burlington (August 6th).  Mike will reach out to local apartment complexes to see about distributing kits there.  The library and COA could be other potential sites to hand out test kits.
The Board of Health will not be doing any additional COVID vaccinations or child COVID shots.  The flu clinic will be held inside in October and planning will start around August.

It was decided that EC meetings will be held either in-person, virtually, or a hybrid of in-person and virtual.  It will be decided prior to meeting the format of the meeting.  

Eric made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Janet – meeting adjourned at 7:05.


